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Plant Shrubs Now, Don’t Wait

   The typical Cobb county gardener usually plans to plant shrubs and ornamental trees in March and April. Successful results have convinced many gardeners that this is the best time of the year to plant. Actually, you can plant most plants in the fall in Cobb County with excellent results. This doesn’t work well in the northern states where soil temperatures remain extremely low for several months. 

   In Georgia and Cobb County, the roots of shrubs and trees are often actively growing throughout the fall, winter and early spring months. In fact, shrub roots will grow actively when the soil temperature is above 45 degrees F. In Georgia, the soil temperature six inches deep seldom drops below 45 degrees F except during January to mid-February. Root growth accele- rates four to six weeks before spring top growth starts on most plants.

   There are a number of practical applications to this information. First, shrubs planted in the fall will get a jump on spring-planted shrubs. If the roots have moved out into the surrounding soil during the dormant period, then the spring and summer flush of growth can be much greater than the same plant that remained in a nursery container over the winter.

   The larger the soil area that the roots have moved into, the better these recently planted shrubs will establish themselves. Shrubs with roots ranging out from the root ball into the native soil will have far greater ability to pull water from the soil, especially when the soil dries slightly.

   Plants with roots in a large area of soil can withstand the stress of hot, dry weather much better than a similar plant that has just been transplanted from a nursery container. This means that late spring-planted shrubs will need very close attention for at least three months until they make outward growth.

   A word of caution: fall-planted shrubs will also need careful watering during the dry fall months. The shrubs will seldom need watering during wet winter months. Remember that a shrub planted from a gallon container can remove water from only a gallon of soil immediately after planting. It is quite possible for the surrounding soil to be moist and the container soil where all the roots are located to be very dry. If this happens for a period of time, then the shrub will die.

   Another advantage of fall shrub planting is that most of the garden centers are well stocked with a variety of plants. Garden center attendants also have more time to answer your questions. This simply isn’t possible when other customers are waiting in line during the mad spring rush. 

For more information on planting shrubs, contact the Cobb County Extension Service office at 770-528-4070 or uge1067@uga.edu.
